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March 23, 2025

Attendance & Giving -  
March 16, 2025

10:30 Morning Worship                                           

	 In Person                                   148		

	 Online - households               25

2025 General Budget:            $1,001,514.00

Received thru 1/31/25 	 $44,157.54  

Expenses thru 1/31/25 	 $65,598.79

Online Giving: hibbenumc.org/give

Realm is an interactive church portal 
that is used by staff and ministry groups 

for communication, as well as a way 
to set up online giving. Once you 

have become active in the ministry at 
Hibben United Methodist Church, you 
may request an invitation to sign up by 

emailing office@hibbenumc.org.

Scan the QR code with 
your smart phone to find 

all the links from this  
bulletin.
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amoore@hibbenumc.org

Kim Jones
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kjones@hibbenumc.org
Drop In Hours :

Mon. - Thurs. 
12 -2 pm

Rev. Kathy Hudson
Senior Pastor

revkathy@hibbenumc.org

Aimie Morris
Music Director

amorris@hibbenumc.org

Dalton Sligh
Office Manager

office@hibbenumc.org

Rev. Katie Brock Lesh
Associate Pastor

kbrock@hibbenumc.org

Sarah Appleby
Preschool Director

preschool@hibbenumc.org

Church Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday

9am - 4pm
Friday  

9am - 2pm

Hibben Summer Camps
Hibben will offer several camps this summer. The cost is $160 per 

child per camp. All camps will take place from 9am- 12pm.

Music Camp - June 2-6 

Exploring Our World - July 7-11

Intro to Piano - July 14-18

STEM Builders - July 28- August 1

Registration is limited and open on our website -  

Scan the QR code to access.

Hibben Preschool is offering a number of summer camps this June 

and July for ages 2-5. Camps run 9 am to noon and take place at Hib-

ben. Registration opens on 2/24, email preschool@hibbenumc.org for 

more info

Vacation Bible School will be June 23 - 26 from 9am to 12pm

Vacation Bible School is a free program.  

Registration will open April 11.

East Cooper Faith Community 
 Lenten Worship

Tuesday evenings, March 11 - April 8

We meet for a soup supper at 6:30p.m. and have a worship 7:00--

7:30 p.m. at All Saints Lutheran Church on HWY 17

Our organization encourages communication between faith com-

munities.  There are six churches and one Synagogue participating.  

Please join us.  Call Bonnie Bruins at 602-284-6105 if you need a ride 

or want more information

Sing with the Chancel Choir for Easter!
Join the Chancel Choir this Easter as we sing familiar hymns, Handel’s 

Hallelujah Chorus, and a special anthem. Rehearsals are Wednesdays 

from 7:30–9:00 PM in the Music Room. All are welcome—come lift your 

voice in worship! Contact Aimie Morris for details.



MARCH 23, 2025

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT

Prelude	 Lisa Berger

Gathering and Welcome	 Rev. Kathy P. Hudson

You are encouraged to sign the Pew Register, pass it to all seated in 
your row; and then, pass it back for review. If you are visiting, we would 

like to send you a card, text or email. 
 It would be a pleasure to know you!

*Call to Worship	 Rev. Kathy

Children of God, what has God done for you? 
God saves, provides, and holds us in God’s steadfast love. 

Consider and remember: in the joyful times and in the sorrowful 
times, what has God done for you? 

God covers us and lifts us up, protecting and empowering us with 
steadfast love. 

When you have been like the fig tree in Jesus’ story that seems unable 
to produce and that everyone has given up on,  

what has God done for you? 
God tends the soil and waters the ground, nurturing us into life 

with steadfast love. 
Children of God, come, let us worship God who never gives up on us! 

We come to worship and cling to God, for  
God’s steadfast love never fails!

*Opening Prayer	 Rev. Kathy

*Hymn	 UMH 138

The King of Love My Shepherd Is

vs 1,2,4 & 6

Children's Moment	 Amanda Moore

Anthem	 arr. B. Childers

I Want Jesus to Walk with Me 
Hibben Ringers, Susie Hines - Violin, Luke Morris - Percussion

Old Testament Reading	 Joseph Landing

Psalm 63:1-8 
A psalm of David when he was hiding in the wilderness of Judea.

1O God, my God! How I search for you! How I thirst for you in this 
parched and weary land where there is no water. How I long to find 
you! 2 How I wish I could go into your sanctuary to see your strength 

and glory, 3 for your love and kindness are better to me than life itself. 
How I praise you! 4 I will bless you as long as I live, lifting up my hands 
to you in prayer. 5 At last I shall be fully satisfied; I will praise you with 

great joy. 6 I lie awake at night thinking of you— 7 of how much you 
have helped me—and how I rejoice through the night beneath the 

protecting shadow of your wings. 8 I follow close behind you, protect-
ed by your strong right arm. 

Prayers of the People & Lords Prayer	 Rev. Katie

Call to Tithes and Offerings	 Rev. Kathy

Offertory	 arr. P. Keveren 

As the Deer 
Susie Hines - Violin and Lisa Berger - Piano

*Doxology		  UMH 95

Gospel Lesson	 Rev. Katie

Luke 13: 1-9 

At that very time there were some present who told Jesus about the 
Galileans whose blood Pilate had mingled with their sacrifices. He 
asked them, “Do you think that because these Galileans suffered in 
this way they were worse sinners than all other Galileans? No, I tell 
you, but unless you repent you will all perish as they did. Or those 

eighteen who were killed when the tower of Siloam fell on them—do 
you think that they were worse offenders than all the other people 
living in Jerusalem? No, I tell you, but unless you repent you will all 

perish just as they did.”

The Parable of the Barren Fig Tree

Then he told this parable: “A man had a fig tree planted in his vine-
yard, and he came looking for fruit on it and found none. So he said to 
the man working the vineyard, ‘See here! For three years I have come 
looking for fruit on this fig tree, and still I find none. Cut it down! Why 
should it be wasting the soil?’ He replied, ‘Sir, let it alone for one more 

year, until I dig around it and put manure on it. If it bears fruit next 
year, well and good, but if not, you can cut it down.’ ”

*Hymn	 UMH 133

Leaning on the Everlasting Arms

Sermon	 Rev. Kathy

Won't Let Go, Can't Let Go...

*Sending Hymn	 UMH 507
Through it All

*Benediction
*Postlude	 Lisa Berger

Special thanks to Lisa Berger and Susie Hines 
for accompanying our service today. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry
Do you enjoy knitting or crocheting? Good conversation? Delicious 
desserts? All this can be yours when you join the Prayer Shawl Min-
istry. We meet at various homes on the second Wednesday of the 
month at 1:00pm and make prayer shawls, christening blankets, 

prayer squares, and hats. Please consider joining us. For more infor-
mation (and encouragement) contact June Bohac 843-708-0554  

or Karen King 843-364-6854  

Little Free Pantry
Thank you for your continued support of Hibben's pantries. Our 

boxes are always in use. Please be on the lookout for the following 

items:

	 Peanut butter 	 Canned chicken

	 Grape jelly 	      Canned tuna

	 Chef Boyardee 	  Vienna sausages

	 Canned items with pop tops

**Please remember that anyone can stock the pantry.**

Operation Christmas Child
The OCC team will be assembling hygiene kits for the shoe boxes.  
Needed items are washcloths (pack of 18 $4.88 at Walmart), emery 

boards, nail clippers, combs, nail brush, band-aids, and a toothbrush 
(need pediatric size, pack of 5 for $1 at Walmart).” Please bring them 
to the church office marked for OCC.  The team is still collecting small 

plush, size 5 soccer balls with a pump and needles, and small solar 
lanterns.

Friendship and Care Ministry
The Friendship and Care Ministry team is collecting greeting cards 

to send to members of our congregation. Birthday cards, anniversary 
cards, blank greeting cards, etc. There is a box in the lobby outside 

the church office where you can drop off your cards. 

Wednesday Morning Bible Study
Starting April 23, the Wednesday Morning Bible Study will begin  

"The Third Day, Living the Resurrection" by Tom Berlin.  
All are welcome! 

For more information, Contact Sharon Thompson.  

With Sympathy
We extend our deepest sympathy to Pedro and Jesús Toro at the 

passing of their mother, Luisa Rodriguez. 
Please continue to remember them and their family in your prayers. 

Women's Retreat
Bread of Life Retreat Ladies: Please help us with the love offering for 
Pastor Mary Finklea who led our Retreat on the beach. Mark your do-

nation as Retreat and place it in the offering plate. Thank you!

Craig Rhyne

Paul Cross

 The family of Luisa Rodriguez 

(Jesús' Mother)

Frankie Collins

Betty Staples

Guerry Taylor

Wamsley Family upon the death 

of Susan's Father, Rodney Hogue

Praise & Prayer Request

 If you have a prayer request or are interested in joining the prayer 
team, please contact the church office.

All are welcome!


